
 

   

VIEW FROM  

BEHIND THE DASH  
Newsletter of The Florida Whips 

 

Promoting all aspects of equine harness driving, by encouraging good will and emphasizing safety and education  

September2009 

The Florida Whips Display was a hit at the 2009 Southeastern Equestrian Trails Conference. 

L to R: Ray & Pam Knisley, Mary Beth Miklos & Brenda Schmidt put it all together. 

  Photo by Deborah Darwin                                                                                                            

2009 Southeastern Equestrian Trails Conference 
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View From Behind the Dash,  
Newsletter of The Florida Whips, is 
published ten times a year,  
September through June. 
 

Submissions  are welcome! They may 
be edited for length and clarity. Articles, 
letters, and hardcopy photos should be 
sent to the Editor. Email photos should 
be sent to both the Editor and Website 
Magician. Please identify all people, 
animals and the photographer. Send 
permission for use of any copyrighted 
photos. 
 

Advertising copy and payment should 
be sent to the Advertising Manager. 
 

Deadline  for articles, letters, photo-
graphs, and advertising is the 20th day 
of each month preceding month of is-
sue. Issues will be mailed on the last 
day of the preceding month. 
 

FOR ADVERTISERS 
Business  
Annual Business Card éé...$70 
Full Page (one issue) ééé... $40 
Half Page (one issue) ééé. $25 
Back Cover(one issue, 1/2pg). $40 
 

Events  
Sponsored by FL Whips é.. .....Free 
Other than Whips 1/2 Business Rate 
 

Classified Ads  
Florida Whips members: First ad up 
to 100 words free for 2 months, addi-
tional ads $10 (text only); photos free 
on web page. 
Other than Whips:     $10 per ad 
 

Advertising payment must be re-
ceived before printing.  

Make checks payable to:  
Florida Whips, Inc.  

 

Send Ad and Check to:  
 

Jeanne Abbott  
14305 NW Gainesville Road  

Reddick, FL 32686  
 

 

NEWSLETTER  
Co-Editors 
 

Pam Knisley 

7230 NW 60th Street 

Chiefland, FL 32626 

352-490-9852, carrhouse@aol.com 
 

Deby Stewart 

17701 SW 58 Street 

SW Ranches, FL 33331 

964-850-3859, deby@justusdriving.com 
 

Design & Production ..Pam Knisley 
 

Advertising .. éééJeanne Abbott 

14305 NW Gainesville Road 

Reddick, FL 32686 

352-225-7994 

mjabbott@windstream.net 
 

WEBSITE MAGICIAN  

Yvonne Griffiths  

12551 SE 16th Lane 

Morriston, FL 32668 

352-486-4870,  

glassangel@bellsouth.net 

 

REGION ALT DIRECTORS  

Panhandle ééé. Fran Dellaporta 

dellaporta@talweb.com 

 

Northern ééé... Brenda Schmidt 

fhfarm@alltel.net, 386-362-7282 

 

Southwestern .. éé.JoAnn Wilson 

Hlponyfarm@aol.com 

 

Southeastern ééé. Kathie Beeson 

kathiebeeson@bellsouth.net 

 
View your newsletter 

in COLORðVisit:  

www.flawhips.org 
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Presidentôs Corner 

View From Behind the Dash      September 2009 

Editorôs Notes ... 

 Itôs the start of a new Whips year. The Newsletter 

staff has taken a couple of months off for the summer, and 

we look forward to all the activities and events being 

planned.  

 I would like to thank 

Judy Martino for doing such a 

wonderful job editing View 

From Behind the Dash for the 

past two years and Yvonne 

Griffiths, our Website Magi-

cian, for getting our presence 

on the World Wide Web.   Judy 

has turned over the reins 

(editing reins that is) from a 

single to a pair. I look forward 

to working as co-editor of the 

Whips Newsletter with Deby 

Stewart. See the article below to get acquainted with 

Deby.                                                              Pam Knisley 

 

Welcome  Deby Stewart é 
 

 I am a high school computer/business teacher and 

SE Region FL Whips member located in Broward County. 

For the past 5-6 years I have been very involved in 3D 

Virtual Online Worlds 

and, as "Donza3D", I was 

the co-editor of Afterlife, a 

monthly internet magazine 

catering to people inter-

ested in using and creating 

online worlds.  I was also 

the originator and editor of 

AtmoJunkies, a weekly 

newsletter reporting on the 

happenings and events in the online 3D community. 

 I have owned and ridden horses for over 50 years, 

both in my home state of West Virginia and here in Flor-

ida.  I live in SW Ranches, just outside of Ft Lauderdale, 

with my husband Steve, 3 cats, 3 chickens, 2 parrots and 4 

horses. I only started driving a little over a year ago but it's 

quickly become an obsession for me.  

 My driving horse is a petite Percheron/Welsh Cob 

cross and is the love of my life as well as my best driving 

teacher. Unfortunately as a driver I am almost alone in 

Broward County and so one of my goals as new co-editor 

will be to try to reach out to both existing members and 

new driving enthusiasts, especially here in south Florida, 

to bring people together to learn and have fun. I'm really 

looking forward to meeting more of the FL Whips 

"family" in the coming months!                    Deby Stewart                                                          

 Welcome back to a new year of driving. A look 

at our calendar will show you that this should be a very 

busy year for all. The Panhandle region has a new direc-

tor who is enthusiastic about getting the region going. 

Our Southeast region is also geared up for a challenging 

season with a growth in membership and a full schedule. 

Southwest director is now JoAnn Wilson who has been 

alternate  and well trained by Mary de Greef to take over.  

Northern has a busy year planned as well.  Summer has 

flown by and I hope everyone is ready for the fall. Our 

new treasurer has been working hard to get the books 

back in order and a treasurerôs report will be posted in the 

next few days. Our new editors are Pam Knisley and 

Deby Stewart and we look forward to a continuation of 

the wonderful newsletters that we have gotten used to.  

Safe driving to all.                                     Lynda Jowers 


